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March 22, 2023  

 
The Honorable Kathy Hochul    The Honorable Carl Heastie 
Governor      Speaker 
Executive Chamber     New York State Assembly 
State Capitol       932 Legislative Office Building 
Albany, New York 12224    Albany, New York 12248 
 
Dear Governor Hochul and Speaker Heastie: 
 

Thank you for your continued leadership to ensure our state’s critical transportation 
infrastructure receives the funding it needs.  

 
In 2022, you introduced and enacted the New York State Department of Transportation’s 

(NYSDOT) fully funded $32.8B five-year capital program. While the current NYSDOT five-year 
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capital program provides a strong base, the adopted capital program needs additional funding each 
year to stop the further deterioration of the state’s highways and bridges.  

 
Record high inflation rates on highway construction materials have severely increased 

costs and, as a result, reduced the NYSDOT’s core program to its lowest levels since 2015—
despite the record infusion of federal funds to New York from the Bipartisan Infrastructure Bill. It 
is critical that additional funding be added to the 2023-24 budget for state and local highway 
construction just to keep funding at the same level it was when the five-year program was initially 
adopted.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
* The U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics posts a producer price index for Inputs to highways and streets, 
excluding capital investment, labor and imports – the index value increased by 16.9% from 2021 to 2022. 
For 2023, it is projected to increase by 5.1% or 22% combined for 2022 and 2023. 

 

NYSDOT Price Adjustments
Fuel, Asphalt & Steel
July 2022 vs. July 2020
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Without a significant level of funding added to the NYSDOT’s core program this year, we 
will see significant reductions in the maintenance and reconstruction work done in every NYSDOT 
Region in the state. As you can see in the next charts despite increased funding levels our 
conditions over the past five-years on both our pavements and bridges have decreased in more than 
half of our NYSDOT regions. 

 

 

 
 
As you continued to negotiate the 2023-24 Executive Budget, we strongly urge you to 

consider accepting the Senate’s one house proposal which includes significant and necessary 
increases to the NYSDOT core and local highway capital budgets. Fortunately, as you know, in 
December Congress passed the Transportation, Housing and Urban Development bill. The $1.7 
trillion federal fiscal year 2023 spending bill includes provisions that authorizes state, local, and 
tribal governments to use portions of their federal COVID-19 relief aid for infrastructure projects. 

New York State Highway Pavement Conditions
Change in Percent Good + Excellent FYs 2017 to 2021
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New York State and Local Bridge Conditions
Change in Percent Good + Excellent FYs 2017 to 2021

Source: NYSDOT, Annual Pavement and Bridge Condi=on Report
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Under the amendment, now an eligible entity may use up to 30 percent of its American Rescue 
Plan Act (ARPA) relief funding on eligible highway or public transportation infrastructure 
projects. Based on Comptroller DiNapoli’s COVID-19 Relief Program Tracker, New York has 
directly received $13.6B in ARPA funds and, through November 30, 2022, it had spent only $5.3B.  

 
While we understand the state’s restrained fiscal condition, we request that you use this or 

any other funding source you deem appropriate to increase funding for state and local highway 
infrastructure in your 2023-24 Executive Budget. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
Michael J. Elmendorf II, President & CEO 
Associated General Contractors of  
New York State 
 
Patrick Purcell, Jr., Executive Director 
New York State LECET 
 
William Banfield, Assistant Executive 
Secretary-Treasurer 
North Atlantic States Regional Council of 
Carpenters 
 
Paul Zuber, Executive Vice President 
The Business Council 
 
Fred Hiffa 
Rebuild NY Now 
 
John T. Evers, President/CEO 
American Council of Engineering 
Companies of New York 
 
Gerald K. Geist, Executive Director 
Association of Towns 
 
Grant Loomis, Vice President,  
Government Affairs 
Buffalo Niagara Partnership 
 
Kim Gaylord, President & CEO 
Builders Exchange of Rochester 
 

John F. O'Hare, Managing Director   
Building Contractors Association, Inc. 
 
 
 
Earl R. Hall, Chief Executive Officer 
Building Industry Employers or New York 
State 
 
John Ravitz, Executive Vice President/CEO 
Business Council of Westchester 
 
Thomas J. O’Connor,  
VP Government Relations 
Capital Region Chamber 
 
Joseph Benedict, Executive Director 
Construction Exchange of Buffalo & WNY 
 
Kim Gaylord, Managing Director 
Construction Industry Association of 
Rochester 
 
Todd G. Helfrich, President & CEO 
Eastern Contractors Association, Inc. 
 
Brad Buyers, Co-Chair 
FAIR Committee 
 
Stacey Duncan, President & CEO 
Greater Binghamton Chamber of Commerce 
 
Matt Cohen, Esq., President & CEO 
Long Island Association 
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Randy Wolken, President & CRO 
MACNY, The Manufacturers Association 
 
Kenneth Thomas, Executive Director 
Minority & Women Contractors & 
Developers Association Inc. 
 
Tracy A. Page, Executive Director 
Mohawk Valley Builders Exchange 
 
Ashley Ranslow, NYS Director 
National Federation of Independent 
Business (NFIB) 
 
Kent Sopris, President 
New York Association of  
Convenience Stores 
 
David Miller, President 
NYS Assoc. of Town Superintendents of 
Highways 
 
Ronald L. Epstein, President & CEO 
New York Construction Materials 
Association 
 
Kyle Wallach,  
Associate Director of Public Policy 
New York Farm Bureau 
 
Justin Guiles, President 
New York Pavement Preservation 
Association 
 
Stephen J. Acquario, Esq.,  
Executive Director 
NYS Association of Counties 
 
 

Michael Fazio, Executive Vice President 
New York State Builders Association 
 
Lindsay Mills, Chairman 
NYS Council of NECA Contractors 
 
Peter A. Baynes, Executive Director 
NYS Conference of Mayors 
 
Kevin Rooney, President 
New York State County Highway 
Superintendents Association 
 
Ryan M. Silva, Executive Director 
New York State Economic Development 
Council 
 
Mark Dorr, President 
New York State Hospitality & Tourism 
Association 
 
Michael J. Misenhimer, Executive Director 
Northeastern Subcontractors Association, 
Inc. 
 
Phil Reed, Executive Director 
Northern New York Builders Exchange 
 
Felice Farber, Executive Director 
Subcontractors Trade Association 
 
Earl R. Hall, Executive Director 
Syracuse Builders Exchange 
 
Joseph Morelle, Jr., Executive Director 
UNiCON Rochester 
 
Justin Wilcox, Executive Director 
Upstate United

 
 
 
CC: The Honorable Andrea-Stewart Cousins 
 The Honorable Timothy Kennedy 
 The Honorable William Magnarelli 
 Members of the Legislature 


